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Dates to Remember! 
April 3-7: Spring break 
April 13 & 27: SLT meeting 
April 18 & 21: Parent teacher 
conferences 
April 25: Family literacy night 
April 26: Kim Penn reading 
consultant at BES 
April 27: Mary Buck math 
consultant at BES 
April 28: BES cultural day 

 
 

Attendance  
For March: 

2nd grade: 76.45% 
3rd grade: 76.94 % 
Schoolwide: 76.70% 

 
 Yearly: 

2nd grade: 74.58% 
3rd grade: 77.75% 
Schoolwide:76.18 % 
 

Homevisits:  
BES conducted 11 home 

visits for the month of 
March. 

 
 

 

 

2022-23 School Focus 
As we  finished  a nothe r m onth of school, we  continued  to  sta y focused  on 
our goa ls. Tea m  mem bers continue  to  p la n out profe ssiona l 
deve lopm ent, curriculum  m a ps a nd  implem enting  tea ching  a nd lea rning  
in these  4 focus a rea s a t BES: 
 

1. Science  of Rea ding  
2. Science   of Writing / Ha ndwriting  
3. Ma th p la n fo llowing  Ma ry Buck’s guida nce  
4. Socia l Em otiona l Lea rning  with Conscious Discip line  & DESSA 

 

Science  of Rea ding  
Sta ff continue  to  lea rn a bout the  Science  of Rea ding  through Top Ten 
Tools. Through this profe ssiona l deve lopment sta ff a re  lea rning  a bout 
evidenced  ba sed  rea ding  instruction to  increa se  the ir knowledge  to  
im pa ct student a chievem ent in lite ra cy.  
 
In Ma rch they lea rned  a bout Top Ten Tool #  4  on phonics a nd  spe lling  - 
Effective  decoding  a nd encoding  Instruction. In this tool the y ga ine d  a n 
understa nding  of why the  phone m e  is so im porta nt for m e a ning  
a nd  for rea ding . He re  a re  the  le a rning  obje ctive s the y lea rne d: 

● De fine  the  im porta nce  of phone m e  a wa rene ss 
● De e pe n a n a pprecia tion for the  phone m e ’s role  in 

word  m e a ning , re a ding , a nd  spe lling  
● Le a rn the  corre ct a rticula tion of the  consona nt a nd 

vowe l phone m e s 
● De fine  the  te rm s a ssocia te d  with phonolog ica l 

a wa re ne ss 
● Apply m a ny brie f phonolog ica l a nd  phone m e  

a wa re ne ss a ctivitie s throughout the  da y 
 
 
The y ha ve  sta rted  lea rning  a bout the  next Top Ten Tool # 5 on 
Voca bula ry - The  Blueprint of a  Word. 



BES Kindness Matters 

 
Teachers decorated their doors to 
promote the superhero kindness 
initiative. The student council 
voted for the top three winners in 
the school. 1st place was Cydnie 
Saddleback’s class, 2nd place 
was Tori Bogg’s Technology 
class, and third place was 
Jennifer Fenner’s class. 

 

 
Mrs. Hall and Ms. Little Plume 

 
On a weekly basis teams are discussing what they’re learning, how this 
applies to improving oral language in their classroom and implementing 
takeaways using an oral lan guage checklist for Tool #2.  
 

 

Science of Writing  
Grade level teams are preparing to give the upcoming district writing 
assessments after spring break. Grade level teams met with Rebecca 
Rappold to go over the K -3 writing assessment rubric. She explained  the 
reason for moving away from 6 -trait writing to Ehri’s phases for 
assessment. This new rubric gives teachers ownership of the scores, is 
aligned to science of reading research and allows the classroom teacher 
to better drive their instruction to know w hat instruction each student 
needs. She also reviewed the new format of the writing assessment on 
how to give the assessment each day and reviewed scoring..  
 
For the project based learning (PBL), both grade levels started their PBL 
benchmark project #2 on silent voices. This PBL focused on the 
experiences of the “silent Pikuni voices” in the 1800’s. Teachers 
provided model texts through short stories of Niitsitapi, Blackfeet, 
Pikuni, Blackfoot Confederacy, Pikuni women, leadership groups, 
and children. Stud ents are reading and writing to create a finished 
project to share with their families at parent teacher conferences.  
 

Math Plan  
Mary Buck made a school visit to BES on 3/21/23. While at the school she 
worked with the principal and instructional coach to review the math 
implementation plan that was created in June at SBE week. Discussion 
centered on the effectiveness of the math pla n we created in June and 
next steps.  
 
Mary met with the second grade team to review math fluency 
expectations and how to differentiate for students not making progress. 
One of the goals in our 2022 -23 math plan is that by June 2023, all 
second and third g rade students will be at grade level fluency as 
measured by the Eureka Math Core Fluency sheets.  
 



met with the student council. 
They discussed their feedback on 
our school kindness campaign 
and the superhero weekly 
kindness initiative.  

 
 

Staff Wellness  
The BES staff work hard every 
day to meet the needs of the 
students. On the last day before 
spring break they were treated to 
root beer floats as they floated 
into spring break. 

 
 
 
 
 

Smarter Balanced 
Assessment Consortium 

(SBAC) 
Browning Elementary’s 3rd 
grade students have been 
gearing up all year long to take 
Smarter Balanced Assessment 
Consortium (SBAC). The 
students were scheduled to take 
the test 3/28/23 - 3/30/23. The 
students at tended school on 
time everyday this week and 
finished up with testing. We at 

 
 
Here are expectations for mastery:  
 

● Gra de  2 -  
○ Add a nd  subtra ct within 20 (m e nta lly)  
○ Add a nd  subtra ct with 100  

● Gra de  3  
○ Multip ly a nd  d ivide  within 100 
○ Multip ly a nd  d ivide  within 1,000 

 

Instructiona l Coa ch Support by Arlene  Wippe rt 
The  month of Ma rch wa s busy. Our tea che rs finished  up  the ir 3rd  cycle  
PDSA for 3rd  qua rte r a nd  Progres Monitored  (PM). The  da ta  showed our 
PM significa ntly m oved for those  monitored  with Le tte r Word  Sound 
Fluency. The  2nd g ra de  went from  43 students we ll be low a ve ra ge  a t 1st 
q tr.  to  14 a t the  end  of 3rd  q tr. The re  were  16 students who exited  out 
beca use  they m a ste red the  norm s a nd  a re  now progress m onitored  with 
Nonsense  Word  Fluency.  
 
3rd  g ra de  monitored  with LWSF in the  1st q tr. ha d  29 we ll be low a ve ra ge  
a nd  decrea sed  to  6 a t the  end  of 3rd  q tr. Fourteen 3rd  g ra de  students 
exited  out to  be  m onitored  with nonsense  word  fluency. The re  were  47 
second g ra de  students a nd  25 third  g ra de  students m onitored  with 
nonsense  word  fluency for 1st q tr. By the  end  of 3rd  qua rte r tha t wa s 
reduced  to  21 for second g ra de  a nd  6 for third  g ra de .  
 
A to ta l of 15 of those  students exited  out to  be  progress monitored  with 
1st a nd  2nd g ra de  Ora l rea ding  fluency. Those  progress monitored  with 
Ora l Rea ding  Fluency continue  to  m a inta in a t the  a ve ra ge  to  a bove  
a ve ra ge  for both 2nd a nd  3rd  g ra de .  
 
Our tea che rs finished  up  with the ir 3rd  round of PDSA cycle s for the  3rd 
qua rte r a nd  a t the  MTSS m ee ting  new g roups were  form ed.  Tea che rs 
looked a t student da ta  to  m a ke  decisions for p la cem ent within a  wa lk to  
rea d  g roup. Their fourth qua rte r progress monitoring  schedule s a re  se t 
to  finish out the  yea r.  
 
The  coa ch continues to  provide  support for specific components of a n 
explicit le sson. The re  a re  m a ny tim es during  wa lkthroughs where  the  
coach provides on the spot modeling  during the lesson. The coach wi ll 
continue to follow up with teachers and provide feedback.  
Kim Penn came to offer support for oral language, questioning, and 
opportunities to respond. The next steps are to Support teachers to shift 
from question -answer to question -discuss (agree, disa gree, add on ).  

 

PBIS, Attendance, Student of the 
Month by Ms. Little Plume  



Browning Elementary love to 
ce lebra te  our stude nts’ 
a ccom plishm e nts, our 3rd  g ra de  
stude nts will be  re wa rde d  with 
ba na na  sp lits.  
 
Ms. Ca lfbossribs cla ss ge a red  up  
for the  SBAC a sse ssme nt. 

 
 
 

At Browning  Elem enta ry we  love  to  ce lebra te  our students, a nd  for the  
m onth of  Ma rch our Students of the  Month for 2nd a nd  3rd  g ra de  a re :  
 
 
2nd  Gra de : 
Sa m ue l Ma rcea u, Ma tthew Hea vy Runne r, J a red  Ma cDona ld , Ma e lynn 
Ca lf Boss Ribs, J e ssa  Butte rfly, Mina  Ca lfRobe , Royce  Higg ins, Amirilla  
Toba r 
 
3rd  Gra de : 
Seba stia n Cra wford, Va na ya  Ta tsey-Mcka y, Ka sh Monroe , Ca rlee  Hea vy 
Runne r, Colt Rose , J a spe r Kennedy, Tea ga n Vernwa ld , Bea trix Zuba ck 
 
These  students a re  recognized  for the ir ha rd  work, dedica tion a nd  
a ttending  school eve ryda y. The  students will rece ive  a  student of the  
m onth neckla ce , ribbon, a nd  a n a wa rd. The ir p icture  is ta ken a nd 
showca sed  a t our school a s we ll a s put on the  d istrict’s Fa cebook pa ge . 
Here  a t Browning  Elementa ry we  know the  im porta nce  of students be ing  
in school eve ry sing le  da y, we  work with a ll sta keholde rs a nd  provide  
incentives to  ce lebra te  our students. Students a re  m ore  like ly to  succeed  
in a ca dem ics when they a ttend  school consistently 
 
 
PBIS 
For the month of March the DESSA growth strategy is Decision Making. 
Every Friday 2nd and 3rd grade teachers during morning meetings have 
focused on this growth strategy with the students. Teachers continue to 
utilize their SEL toolbox in the classroom.  
 
Gina Dosch our school based therapist/counselor continues to provide 
behavioral interventions, SEL support, individual and group therapy, along 
with staff and parent support. She has completed 208 interventions for 
the month of March. She continues to provide all necessary interventions 
for Tiers 1,2,3 level of services.  
 
Kailey Hall, our intervention specialist, helps identify basic needs for our 
students. She continues to provide support to all students through her 
Social Skills class. She helps provide materials for students whose basic 
needs include clothing, food, etc. She collaborated with the Blackfeet 
Tribal Business Council who donated items needed for our annual March 
Madness Basketball Tournament. Kailey has also co llaborated with other 
entities in Montana to donate to our school.  
 
Our MTSS team works collaboratively weekly to identify and foster social 
emotional services as needed.  
 
 

 

March Madness  
Students were challenged to read 20 minutes each night for the month of March. On March 29th 
students turned in their reading logs for the annual March Madness tournament. Congratulations to 
Ms. Stoves class for winning the second grade tournament. Congrat ulations to Mrs. Tailfeathers class 



for winning the third grade tournament.  

  

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 
 
 

March Caught Ya Card Recipients  
Here is our staff and students that were caught being safe, earning respect, being responsible and mindful 
learners.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

Superhero Students  
As part of our kindness campaign, we now have weekly superhero students. They are picked by having the most 
superhero tickets in their classroom. They earn these tickets by displaying the superhero traits of being kind, 
being responsible and being caring. Below are a few of Browning Elementary’s superheroes.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 


